October 20, 2011

MEMORANDUM
To:
CSUS Faculty Senate

From:
Sue C. Escobar, J.D., Ph.D., Professor, Division of Criminal Justice

Re: 
Nominee Statement for Faculty Senate Committee on Instructional Program Priorities
It is with great honor and interest that I write this letter of self-nomination to the newly created Faculty Senate Committee on Instructional Program Priorities.  Having been on sabbatical during the Spring 2011 semester, I have returned to the university with a strong desire to commit my energy and knowledge to new developments with respect to instructional program priorities, academic planning, resource allocation, and enrollment management that have taken place in the past year or so.  This letter will provide evidence of my interest and the strengths I will bring to this committee, should I be appointed to serve.  I wish to thank the Faculty Senate in advance for considering my request.  Serving my university community in any way I can is of utmost importance to me.

I am currently a tenured, Full Professor in the Division of Criminal Justice and have been on the faculty since 1999.  My commitment to the mission of this university and the values it holds with respect to student learning, curricular development, and faculty growth is evident in my extensive service to my Division, College, and the University.  I will highlight some of my committee service activities, which I deem relevant to your consideration of my request.  At the Division level, I have served on our Graduate/Human Subjects Review Committee since 1999.  With respect to Graduate Programs, I have taught graduate courses during almost each academic year and have worked with over 30 students in terms of thesis/project supervision.  Moreover, I have served on our Division’s Assessment Committee for many years. I also served for two academic years as a Cohort Advisor and Internship Coordinator, respectively.  I am very familiar with academic advising in terms of our major and GE, having served for two years as a Faculty Advisor in the Advising Center as a College representative.  At the College level, I served for one year on the Educational Equity and Student Retention Committee and Academic Council, respectively.  I am generally familiar with the diverse programs our College offers its students.  Lastly, at the University level, I served on the Faculty Senate, the Senate’s Executive Committee,  Faculty Policies Committee (Interim Chair for one semester), the GE Policies and Graduation Requirements Committee, the GE Course Review Sub-Committee, and currently the Academic Policies Committee.  In sum, I believe that my record and type of service speaks to my high level of interest in and commitment to our university, the faculty governance process, program quality, and student retention and success.
Aside from my record of service, I submit to you my personal interest in maintaining high quality programs on this campus. Given the tenor of these economic times in which we find ourselves, I recognize the importance of examining instructional program priorities and curricula as well as balancing program quality with available resources.  Though I am a faculty member from the Division of Criminal Justice, should I be selected as a member of this committee, I would act as a representative from my College of Health and Human Services, which is comprised of a variety of different types of programs. I approach my duties and responsibilities without a personal or political agenda and with only the highest regard for the integrity of the process itself.  Should I be selected, know that I will serve to the best of my abilities, knowledge, enthusiasm, optimism, and personal and professional ethical standards.  I thank you for your time and consideration of my request.  


